### DOWN EAST SKI CLUB NOVEMBER 13, 1952

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y.M.C.A. at 8:00 p.m.

Officers were elected as follows for the year 1953:

PRESIDENT: Howard Jewett VICE RESIDENT: Lin Beck TREASURER: Christy McHugh

SECRETARY: Lorraine A. Lamontagne

It was decided that the Entertainment Committee should be elected along with the officers. Lin Stoddard was elected Chairman, with Shirley Jewett, Bob Cash, George Foley, Rene Loring and others.

Open discussion was held about the partitioning of the kitchen at the lodge. Lin Beck drew a sketch on the board and it was decided that the kitchen would be extended further toward the door.

A portable bowling alley was offered to the Club, but it was decided that because of lack of space we could not accept it.

The usual working trip to the lodge was planned for Sunday leaving the Y. M. C. A. at 9:00 A. M.

The cake raffle brought in \$14.00. Theresa Manning and one of the new members won the cakes.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary & Jamestague

# DOWN EAST SKI CLUB NOVEMBER 19, 1952

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y.M.C.A. at 8:00 P. M., on Novemberl3th, with Lin Beck Vice President presiding.

Jim Jones read a letter from Wes Marco concerning the Maine Ski Council Meeting, and also reported that the Laki Ski Club of Lewiston had invited us for a joint meeting at Wayside Inn on November 20th. It was voted that we would accept the invitation.

Lin Beck read the rules, laws and by-laws of the Club and Lodge. It was agreed that copies of these would be Mimeographed and each member would be given copies.

Lin Stoddard reported that Frye Hall would not be available for the Ski Ball, and Nick Aceto agreed to see if Riverside could be used. The dance will be held either on the 5th or the 12th of December.

Volunteers were asked to help load up the bunk beds to be taken to the Lodge on Sunday.

We have been asked to have our Y membership paid by the first of December

### NEW BUSINESS

Lin Beck asked about the entertainment after the meetings and the Chairman of the Entertainment Committee (Lin Stoddard) reported that this had been discussed and that there would be such in the near future.

Nick Aceto suggested a supper meeting at Angelone's. It was agreed that this would be put off until after Christmas.

The Rummage Sale is being delayed because we cannot get the Hall, but the committee reported that they were still collecting rummage.

The Raffle brought in \$2.00, the brownies being won by Cissie Tanguay.

A donation was received from Gerald and Alice Gardner, and a Club membership card will be sent to them.

Respectfully submitts,

## DOWNEAST SKI CLUB DECEMBER 4, 1952

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y.M.C.A on December 4th at 8:00 P.M., with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The Secretary's and Treasurer's reports were read and approved.

A two week dedline was set for dues -- and those not paying dues will not be allowed to participate.

Members were asked for a tally of tickets sold, and the results were a little discouraging. Members were urged to get out and sell.

The president (Howard Jewett) reported that BoB Gardiner and Bob Mank had received a donation of 2M sq. feet of roofing for the Lodge through the courtesy of Bird & Sons. A letter of thanks and an honorary membership have been mailed to them.

The following appointments have been made for the Board of Directors.

Bob Mank---Trip Director(this includes all trips made by the Club)
Nick Aceto and James Jones----General Publicity (this includes all
affairs sponsored by the club.)

Bill Morrill---Lodge Directors and

Ted Beatte

Hap Frank----Representative from the Y.M.C.A.

James Jones reported on the Maine Ski Council Meeting, arranged by the Club, and announced that five of the Club in the State of Maine would participate in Racing League. The five Clubs are.

Penobscot Ski, Club, Farmington Ski Club, Laski Ski Club, Penquin Ski Club, and the Down East Ski Club. Christy McHugh has been appointed Chairman of the Racing Committee for the Downnasters. Anyone interested in racing should leave their name with Chris.

Norma Bennett suggested that fast hats be raffled at the dance instead of a cake. This was agreed to by the Club, and Norma will make the arrangements.

The raffle brought in \$11.00, the cake was won by Rita Galli and the brownies were won by Noreen Mattson. Nancy Smith and Patricia Haskell were asked to bring something in for the raffle at the next meeting.

The following members have signed up for Eastern Amateurs.

Bob Mank, Nick Aceto, Norma Bennett, James Jones, Helen Jones, Ruth Doggett, Rita Lee, Carlie Warren

Miss Mary Conroy, a new member, was voted into the Club.

The following members volunteered to help Rita Lee, Chairman of the Decoration Committee for the Ski Ball. Janet Verrocchi, Ruth Grondin, Shirley Jewett, Rlice Meridian, Julie Levesque.

## DOWNEAST SKI CLUB DECEMBER 11, 1952

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y.M.C.A. on December 11, 1952 with Howard Jewett presiding.

The Secretary's and Treasurer's reports were read and approved.

Lin Stoddard assigned the ticket takers and sellers for the dance.

Open discussion was held about a Xmas party. A raise of hands was called for, and very few of the members seemed to want the party. However, I don't think the matter was completely settled.

Christy aired his views about the cavalcade and the manner in which the members did not participate. He also cautioned the members to start conditioning themselves for skiing. He received a letter from Russ saying that he was in the hospital. His address is V. A. Hospital, Ward 5, Boise, Idaho

Jimmy Jones read the itenerary for the coming Canadian trip. The total cost for the trip will be \$38.31.

The Club voted that we would send the Jordan family a donation.

The raffle brought in \$10.00. Alice Levesque won the cake and Ted Mageles won the needhams.

The question was raised about having guests at the Lodge and the President advised that they would be allowed as long as they didn't try to assume the position of members and take advantage of the Club. It was agreed that old Club members would definitely be allowed the priviledge of the Lodge (if they were not able to belong to the club because of service in the armed forces.)

Respectfully submitted,

### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB 1--8--53, THURSDAY

The last meeting of the Dowen East Ski Club was held on January 8, 1953 at the Y. M. C. A. with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The Secretary and Treasurer's reports were read am approved.

The tickets for the raffle were distributed to the members and Howard told the members to really get out and sell.

At the next meeting membership cards will be checked and those who did not pay their dues will not be allowed to participate in the Club's activities.

Hr. Oakley of Bridgton, Maine has agreed to install an oil heater in the lodge for the the price of \$27.00. Members voted that it be installed.

Planned week-end stay at the Lodge, and arranged to have members to meet at the Y on Sunday for the day trip.

President, Howard Jewett questioned Chairman of the Entertainment Committee, Lin Stoddar, about entertainment after the meetings.

George Bird volunteered to to see if he could get a truck to get the donations of furniture and lumber to the Lodge.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Lamontagne

Secretary

# DOWNEAST SKI CLUB THURSDAY 1-15-53

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on January 15, 1953 at the Y. M. C. A. at 8:00P.M. with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The treasurer's report was read and approved.

Jim Jones reported on the Canadian Trip, giving the full ite nerary of the trip.

Spaghetti dinner was planned for the week of January 29. The dinner will start at 7:00 p.m. and films will be showed after dinner.

It was suggested that the members would go to City Hall for the March of Dimes. Dance.

Howard asked the members who stayed at the Lodge to please leave the place as clean as they found it.

Letter was read to the Club from Jimmy Spears.

Open discussion was held about running a Ski Movie for the public. It was decided that we would follow original plan to set it aside for now. We cannot afford to run it, and it would probably interfere with other affairs now on the docket.

Also proposed holding another dance at the Falmouth Hotel, and it was decided that maybe we could do it in the Spring at the close of the Skiimg Season, but not definitely decided on.

The club plans to entertain the Laski Ski Club on Thursday February 5 at the Y. M. C. A. Milly Groden volunteered to head the Committee for the Entertainment with Pat Burke Bob Cash, Art Washburn to help them.

Money for the raffle may be turned in to Jim Jones if Helen is not present.

Respectfully submitted,

# DOWN EAST SKI CLUB JANUARY 22, 1953

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Jan.22 was held at the Y. M. C. A. at 8:00 p.m. with Howard Jewett presiding.

The Treasurer's report was read and approved.

President asked about the furniture and lumber donations. If George Bird can get a truck and they are still available we will try to get them up to the Lodge.

Sob Cash, chairman of the entertainment for Laskis reported that preparations had been made for our joint meeting.

Helen personally thanked Bob Mank for donation of radio on raffle, and asked members who attended the meeting to take on more raffle tickets.

Helen wise reported that there would be two races. One at Rumford on Feb. 6 and one at Bridgton on Feb. 22.

Arrangements were made for Sunday skiing trip.

Respectfully submitted

Jorraine A. Lamontagne

Secretary.

### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB FEBRUARY 5, 53

The last meeting of the Downeast Ski Club was held on Feb. 5 with Howard Jewett President presiding.

The secretary and treasurer's reports were read and approved.

Jim Jones reported the latest on the Canadian trip, and Howard advised that the low rate insurance was again available to those taking the trip. Nick Aceto agreed to take care of it.

Helen Jones reported on the raffle tickets, and asked that all tickets be turned in on the 12th as the radio would be raffled then.

Armangements were made for the usual Sunday skiing trip.

Respectfully submitted,

### DOWNEAST SKI CL UB FEBRUARY 12, 53

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y. M. C. A. on February 12, with Lin Beck Vice President presiding.

The secretary and treausrer's reports were read and approved.

Lin Beck suggested we sponsor a Bazaar or Carnival here in Portland. Open discussion was held disclosing that work would involve selling tickets for different amusements. This would take place probably some time in May and work would start at 6:00 p.m. until closing time which would probably be 10:30 or 11:00 o'clock. Alternate evenings would have to be allotted to those agreeing to work on this project. It was voted that the Club would undertake this venture with Lin Beck as it's Chairman. Lin advised that a committee would be delegated later.

The question about the fireplace was brought up and members were asked to please not build a fire in the fireplace until a more permanent situation is effected. Shirley Jewett explained to members why fireplace is not complete, and future plans for fireplace such as they are.

Jim Jones reported that 40 had signed for Canadian Trip and that a corresponding secretary would be maintained during the trip so that we could have a detailed report on their return.

Nick Aceto explained about the low rate insurance available for the trip.

Lin Stoddard brought up the question of supposed donations for which we have received bills. It was agreed that it would be looked up in the records, which Doris has, and if we agreed to buy it we would pay for it, and if not, they could reposess their so-called donations.

Lin Beck has offered us a stove, and it was not decided if we would take it or not. This is a donation.

Raffle tickets which were turned in were raffled and the winner was Louise Mangianas. The winning ticket was sold by Pat Haskell. Ted Mageles as the seller of the most raffle tickets will be given a free membership to the club next year.

Helen reported that \$207.21 was collected on the raffle, with a deduction of \$25.00 for printing. We netted approximately \$182.21 on the raffled.

#### FEBRUARY 12, 53 PAGE 2

It was agreed by the members of the Club that those members who did not turn in their sold tickets were to refund the money and explain the situation... Leaving the Club free of all involvement.

A collection of \$4.49 was taken toward the purchase of fire extinguishers for the Lodge.

Tom Bennett, past president of the Club, spoke about his skiing trips in France, and urged the Club to concentrate a little more on the Lodge so that week-end skiing trips would be possible.

Respectfully submitted,

PORRATNE A TAMONTANGE

### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB FEBRUARY 26, 53

The Secretary apologizes for the lack of notes for the weeks of the 19th of Feb. and the 26th of Feb. However, a meeting was not actually held due to lack of attendance on the 19th.

### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB MARCH 138, 1953

The last meeting of the Doweneast Ski Club was brough to order with President, Howard, Jewett, presiding.

The treasurer's report was read and approved. With the money turned in from the raffle we are able to pay all current bills and have a balance of \$4.00 left in the treasury.

The following suggestions were made to raise money in order to finish the fireplace and manage other projects this Spring.

Dance 2. Rummage Sale 3. Dinner, dance & movie. 4. Ski Movie.

Further discussion is to be held about these suggestion.

Lin Stoddard, Chairman of Entertainment, was asked to have a movie for the next meeting.

Jimmy Jones read a detailed report of the Canadian Trip, reporting that the Downeasters were know as good skiers and entertainers. Also talked about Canadian ski equipment and type of skiing done. All in all a good time was had, and plans are already being made for next year's trip.

Howard suggested trips to Sugar Loaf and Mt. Washington. Pete Sickels was put in charge of making reservations at the Glen House for March 14 and 15. It since has been decided that we would postpone this trip.

Bridgton trip was planned as usual.

Respectfully submitted,

# DOWNEAST SKI CLUB MARCE 12, 53

The last meeting of the Downeast Ski Club was held on March 12 at the Y. M. C. A. with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The secretary and treasurer's reports were read and approved.

Because of a very long movie we did not hold a business meeting. A collection was taken to pay for movies shown that nite. It was also agreed that the \$4.49 collected previously for fire extinguishers was to be added to this collection to pay for films.

Respectfully submitted,

#### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB

#### APRIL 2, 1951

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on April 2 at the Y. M.C. A. with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and approved. The treasurer, Chris McHugh, read an itemized report and the Club should go into the next season in the black.

Howard asked if a trip to Washington was wanted, and it was agreed that if the weather was good we would stay at the Lodge Saturday, and go on from there on Sunday morning.

Howard also spoke about the proposed for work on the Lodge. He is now making plans to contact a new mason to complete the fire-place.

The following suggestions were made in order to raise money.

A dance, the proposed Carnival or Bazaar and a Scotch Auction. The Scotch Auction will be held next week at the business meet-ing and Lin Beck is still working to put the Carnival through.

The following people agreed to work on the different booths for the Bazaar.

Lin Stoddard, M. Craine, B. Cash, H. Thibodeau, C. McHugh, N. Aceto, H. Jewett, L. Beck.

At the time of the last meeting, we still had not heard from Tom about the furniture taken to the Lodge by Sal. However, I have a letter which Howard received which I will read to the Club tonite.

Howard also asked for the cooperation and attention of the members during the showing of the movie planned for April 23.

Respectfully submitted,

Danaine A. Damontagne

Lorraine A. Damontagne

#### DOWNEAST SKI CLUB

#### APRIL 9, 1953

The last meeting of the Down East SkiClub was held on April 9. at the Y. M. C. A. with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The secretary and treasurer's reports were read and approved.

Lin Beck, Vice President, called Howard and informed that the Bazaar was still in the offing--The baseball diamond fell through, that is we cannot use the field in Westbrook for the Carnival, however they are now working on a new plan.

Helen reported that a Ski Patrol is being organized in the Club and Ruth Doggett, Doris Cannon, and Joyce Bradley have passed their Ski Patrol exams.

Respectfully submitted,

## DOWNEAST SKI CLUB APRIL 16, 1953

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held at the Y. M. C. A. with Howard Jewett President, presiding.

The treasurer's report was read and approved.

The Scotch Auction was quite successful, and even though we only had a few items we made \$5.52 on the items auctioned off.

A trip was planned to Mt. Washington, and the following planned to make the trip.

Howard and Shirley Jewett, Chris Mchugh and Dotty Moran, Marty Crane, Russ Fellows, George Crandelmire, Carlie Warren, Bill Morrill, and Lorraine Lamontagne. The party stayed at the Lodge at Pleasant Mountain on Saturday nite, and went on from there on Sunday morning, stopping in North Conway for Church and breakfast.

Respectfully submitted,

### DOWN EAST SKI CLUB APRIL 23, 1953

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on April 23, with Howard Jewett, President, presiding.

The Secretary and Treasurer's reports were read and approved.

A movie One Plane, One Bomb, One City was showed by the representative of the Office of Civil Defense.

Howard asked the members if they were in favor of cancelling the meetings for the Summer and no definite plans were made. It was agreed that we would not meet every week, that is as soon as we hear about the Carnival or Bazaar from Lin Beck.

Mary Conroy agreed to check with the Nineteenth Hole to see if we could have a get-together out there in order to close the Season.

Respectfully submitted,

March 6th 1 9 5

Mr. Gordon P. Manning, Business Manager Stove-Mansfield Association, Inc. Stove, Vermont

rayta i ray

Dear Mr. Manning:

是2000年5月 为此人的"H

Mr. George Roy of 500 Stevens Avenue, Portland, Maine, advised our Club that you have a silent ski film made about two years ago that we could use for the price of delivery.

We would like very much to show this film at one of our meetings in the near future. We meet at the Y.M.C.A. in Portland on Thursday nights and if this film is available, please send it to my address listed below. I would appreciate it if you could advise me if and when it may be expected.

Thank you in advance.

751 Marks

1724 176 1 6 1 March that the man

Dorothy Moran 1587 Broadway South Portland, Maine - for -

Down Bast Ski Club Portland, Maine

and the second of the second o

10.7章 (1.7章 (1.7章) (1

The state of the state of the state of



### The Stowe-Mansfield Association, Inc. Stowe, Vermont

March 10, 1953.

Miss Dorothy Moran, 1587 Broadway, South Portland, Maine.

Dear Miss Moran:-

Answering yours of the 6th, I would say that we will be happy to schedule our silent moving picture film of Stowe for your Down East Ski Club group on Thursday, March 19th.

We will mail you the film in ample time for your showing and we would ask that you return it to us via parcel post insured for \$200.00, the next morning after your showing as we have another booking scheduled.

We trust you will have a good attendance and will enjoy the film. We will be glad to receive your comments on the program.

Yours very truly,

Gordon P. Manning,

Business Manager,

STOWE MANSFIELD ASSOCIATION, INC.,

GPM:BW

PS. We way upust you to weet the film to another agences. instead of here - if no we will write on live in advance. Ottomine if you did head from is - return it to us.